

Sent: Tue 2/6/2007 9:22 PM

To: Dave Spalding

Subject: Re: Dave Spalding - Wind Plus Update...

Dave,

This is good news. However, it has been a long hard struggle. I and many other note holders would like to see more specifics on the deal. What was the final price, What are the contingencies if any? How and when will the distribution take place? Is there a deal in the works for all of the company's assets, If so when and how much? What about Dundee securities? What is there role now? What about the other firms in the deal such as Sprout? Will the early note holders be paid of first? If not, why? What is the final calculation on the interest on the notes? Will the note holders be paid of in tranches? How will shares be issued and by whom? Do we need a Canadian account at a bank to hold the shares?

I know you may not have all the answers to these and many more questions but the time is near to get the details right.

I have tried many times to contact you and Shane but neither of you has returned my calls. Every once and awhile it is good to stay in contact with folks who were there for you first. Without Shane you wouldn't have had me, then Bob Gibson, then Lockhart and Delany. These folks have pulled for you and given you money to survive the last year. However, I never lost faith. Just remember that and get the details correct.

Best regards,

Mark

Don Delaney

From: "Dave Spalding" <dspalding@windplusinc.com>
To: <rmarkt@comcast.net>
Cc: "Wendy Payette" <wendypayette@charter.net>; <Bgcg90@aol.com>; "John Lockhart" <john.lockhart@pncadvisors.com>; "Don Delaney" <DHDCo@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 07, 2007 11:20 AM
Subject: RE: Dave Spalding - Wind Plus Update...

Mark --

Slow Down!! As you are very aware of....I continued to push forward, I never quit -- whereas, you quit in Sept. - Oct 05 after your trip to Dallas and never completed the work that was discussed or returned my numerous phone calls, etc.

Mark -- in my eyes -- you are a **"QUITTER"!!!**

So....back off..."Don't Threaten Me or Back me into a Corner". I will come out fighting!!...

Now, for the deal...It closed, it funded, the price was reduced, they (Padoma Wind, LLC) still owes Wind Plus some additional money, guaranteed by NRG Energy. That's all I can say. We have a very restricted Confidentiality Agreement.

For the note holders -- Everyone will get a certain percentage of repayment -- probably 20% - 30% of the your outstanding balance. This should occur in 45 days or so.... No"Lifo or Fifo" approach. My decision!! I expect another property sale in late Spring -- this should repay the note holders balance.

For your shares, I will get everyone a "option purchase letter" sometime, but the date is unknown. Concerning the RTO, I will inform everyone AFTER we complete certain steps.

Wind Plus is building its asset portfolio -- "No Deer Run" Wind Project LLC (Schafer Mesa) is now about 585MW. We are working on 2000MW of additional sites.

So -- in the big picture -- did you get a Enron or hopefully - a "Google" investment ??? You have a note - security instrument with stock options... Not bad -- It's called low risk "security" investment with a potentially huge upside.

10/24/2009

If you have questions, call me --- I will return your call when time permits. NO -
I'm not going to answer every question....Understand, you are a "noteholder" --
we are still a "privately held company". If you think you are a shareholder --
then show me your stock certificate!!

If you don't like to tone of this letter -- "TUFF" -- Understand how I feel toward
your "quitter attitude".

That's ALL --

Dave Spalding
Wind Plus, Inc.
Dallas, TX
Ph: 817.354.3988

From: rmarkt@comcast.net [mailto:rmarkt@comcast.net]
Sent: Tue 2/6/2007 9:22 PM
To: Dave Spalding
Subject: Re: Dave Spalding - Wind Plus Update...

Dave,

This is good news. However, it has been a long hard struggle. I and many other note holders would like to see more specifics on the deal. What was the final price, What are the contingencies if any? How and when will the distribution take place? Is there a deal in the works for all of the company's assets, If so when and how much? What about Dundee securities? What is there role now? What about the other firms in the deal such as Sprot? Will the early note holders be paid of first? If not, why? What is the final calculation on the interest on the notes? Will the note holders be paid of in tranches? How will shares be issued and by whom? Do we need a Canadian account at a bank to hold the shares?

I know you may not have all the answers to these and many more questions but the time is near to get the details right.

I have tried many times to contact you and Shane but neither of you has returned my calls. Every once and awhile it is good to stay in contact with folks who were there for you first. Without Shane you wouldn't have had me, then Bob Gibson, then Lockhart and Delany. These folks have pulled for you and given you money to survive the last year. However, I never lost faith. Just remember that and get the details correct.

Best regards,

Mark

Don Delaney

From: <rmarkt@comcast.net>
To: "Dave Spalding" <dspalding@windplusinc.com>
Cc: "Wendy Payette" <wendypayette@charter.net>; <Bgcg90@aol.com>; "John Lockhart" <john.lockhart@pncadvisors.com>; "Don Delaney" <DHDCo@comcast.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 07, 2007 5:16 PM
Subject: RE: Dave Spalding - Wind Plus Update...

Dave,

I think you need a reality check. You can call me a quitter but I never worked for you. Essentially I funded your dream, through my own money, my friend's money and their friend's money. In September 05 I volunteered my own time to help you. I flew to Dallas on my own dime to be part of your team. You asked me to help you but you never got me the information that I needed. If your memory is short then ask Shane. You always acted like a lone ranger on this deal and because of that Frances Chow, Ron Edmundson, Mike Kelly, Tom Carbone, and all other employees to numerous to list quit you. I never did.

My e-mail was never meant as a threat but merely a wake-up call to communicate better with the folks that have helped you get this far. Over the past three years we have received little information from you that is usable. We get the BOLDED messages about the hard work but have seen little if any TANGIBLE results. You have blown through every timeline and deadline you set and I still remained patient. Pardon me that as noteholder number 7 for once I would like more information than a colored banner.

Finally, no I cannot show you a stock certificate because you could never get the deal done to convert Windplus into an RTO and become a publicly traded entity. Again, not my fault. Maybe you just weren't "TUFF" enough.

Mark